
Minutes of the Roxbury Selectmen’s meeting August 29, 2016 
 

In attendance: Selectmen Gerry Davis, Tim O’Brien and Jim Rousmaniere; Road Agent Ken 

Buffum; DRA representatives Josephine Belville and Vicky Ayer; Kyle Martin and Jon Miner of 

the Ridge Skippers Snowmobile Club 

The meeting opened at 7 p.m.  Minutes from the meeting of August 22 were approved. 

Road Agent Buffum discussed his plans for road maintenance and repairs through the end of 

2016. 

 

The selectmen were visited by two representatives of the of the Municipal and Property Division 

of the NH Department of Revenue Administration on a courtesy call: Josephine Belville and 

Vicky Ayer, who is new to the Roxbury file. A general discussion took place. 

 

The selectmen were visited by two members of the Ridge Skippers Snowmobile Club who had 

been approached by the Society for the Protection of New Hampshire Forests regarding the use 

of roads in the Taves reservation, which the Society owns and oversees. The selectmen discussed 

prior communications that they have had with the Society regarding the property. 

 

Selectman O’Brien reported on time-consuming complications and frustrations involving the 

ability of the town clerk’s computer to successfully print auto registrations. He reported that 

work on the matter is continuing. 

 

Selectman Rousmaniere reported that he had alerted the state Department of Transportation to a 

correction that ought to be made on the designation of roads in town, specifically the fact that the 

Willard Road should properly be designated as a class VI road. 

 

Selectman Davis prepared the manifest of bills to be paid; the manifest was signed by the 

selectmen. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 9 p.m. 

Minutes approved by the selectmen 


